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Homeowners’ Board of Directors 

 

Vickilynne Westcott:  President 

Nancy Haag:   Vice President 

Judie Cottrell:  Secretary 

Deborah Stroud:   Treasurer 

Tim Weeks:  Member 

Management Company 

Association Management Services 

Jim & Joan Atkeison 

P. O. Box 1126 

Brentwood, TN  37024 

Office:  370-8094 

Email: assoc.mgt.svcs@comcast.net 

HOA website: www.fleetwoodhoa.com 

     2011 WRAP UP 
 

The weather is getting colder, the days are getting shorter - and Christmas is just 

around the corner. Another year is coming to end, and we are frantically scrambling 

to get ready for the holidays.  
 

As 2011 comes to a close, we‟re taking a look back at what has happened around our 

neighborhood, and perhaps take a peek at some things that are in the works for 2012.  
 

 As mentioned in the previous newsletter, we are having clean-up work done 

around the rear pond. The weather has held up some of the work getting done as timely as we would have 

liked, but please be patient. It will be so much nicer there, and next Spring when everything comes into 

bloom, you will really be able to see a difference. 
 

 Along with the rear pond work, we contracted to have drainage rocks replaced in several areas. This work 

is not particularly noticeable to most residents, but it is important to prevent erosion in major run-off 

spaces. 
 

 The front brick wall all along Dodson Chapel had a thorough pressure washing this year. Besides the cos-

metic effect, removing moss, mold, and dirt helps lengthen the life of the bricks. At the same time, the 

picnic table in common area near the tennis court was also pressure washed to remove graffiti.  
 

 Quite a few of the boards that make up the wood fence along Dodson Chapel (behind the front pond) had 

to be replaced and painted to match the existing ones. 
 

 The „No Soliciting/No Trespassing Sign‟ at the front entrance was replaced. 

 

One of the projects we have slated for 2012 is getting all of the spotlights replaced that light our front         

entrance. The existing lighting system, in place since the development was first built, is on its last legs…   

wiring failing, sockets corroded, etc. And, once the currently scheduled work is completed around the rear 

pond and we can actually see how things look this coming Spring, additional work may be slated for that area. 
 

We would be remiss is we didn‟t point out that a lot of maintenance-type work around the neighborhood has 

been taken care of by Nancy Haag and Judie Cottrell (and Judie‟s talented and hard-working husband, Mike). 

Throughout the year, they have undertaken a lot of work that has saved our HOA hundreds of dollars - includ-

ing replacing those wood boards along Dodson Chapel, constantly monitoring and changing the spotlights at 

our front entrance, and cleaning and repainting the fence along the open common area back where the tennis 

courts are. We are very lucky to have these folks so willing to donate their time and efforts towards helping 

keep Fleetwood the lovely development we are all so proud of! 



 Some cause happiness wherever they go. Others, whenever they go. 

 When tempted to fight fire with fire, remember... the fire department usually uses water! 

 A bank is a place that will lend you money - if you can prove that you don’t need it. 

 Light travels faster than sound. This is why some people appear bright until you hear them speak.  

 FRONT YARD GAS LAMPS 

 

Please be aware that our HOA requires all front yard gas lamps to be functioning. Piedmont Gas 

will replace gas mantels in your front yard gas lights at no charge. The number at Piedmont is: 

800-752-7504. There is no charge for this service in Tennessee - but you may have to press the 

point with their customer service reps. Just be polite, but firm, and if necessary ask to speak with 

a supervisor.  
 

It only takes a phone call - and Fleetwood looks so welcoming in the evenings with all those front 

lamp posts burning! 

IT’S THAT TIME AGAIN! 
 

Along with frost and shorter days, Fall also brings……...LEAVES - and lots of them! It seems 

that no matter how hard you to try to keep up, they just keep coming!!  However, please think 

ahead and don‟t blow your leaves out into the street. When wet, they make our streets slick and 

dangerous. Oh, and they also just end up blowing into your neighbors‟ yards, and trust us, we all 

have enough of our own!   
 

Thanks! 

HOA DUES 
 

I‟m sure that when you opened the letter in this envelope about the 2011/12 budget wrap-

up and Dues Notice,  you were cringing just a bit, waiting to see just how much our HOA 

Dues were going to increase. And I‟m just as sure you were quite happy (and maybe sur-

prised) to see that there is no increase for 2012. This is due in large part to our not having 

any large expenses for 2011, and because the money that was saved by our aforemen-

tioned volunteer people. 

  

Since we were able to hold the line in 2011, the majority of the Board voted to not increase dues for the coming 

year. The economy has been tough on everyone; we hope that 2012 will be kinder to us all! Meanwhile, help us 

by getting your 2012 dues paid as soon as you can. (Remember, payments made after January 31st are assessed a 

late charge.) 



YARD OF THE MONTH 

 

Congratulations to the following Yard of the Month winners for August, September, 

and October: 

 

August: Nancy and Chui Yelton at 3540 Greenwood Drive 

September: Judy and Larry Hoffman at 2752 Fleet Drive 

October: Jeff and Becky Moss at 2941 Chapelwood Drive 

 

Congratulations to all of our 2011 winners! Please check the Fleetwood website to see 

pictures of all of winning yards for this year (FleetwoodHOA.com). 

 

If you didn‟t win this year, take heart. We will begin our Yard of the Month competition again next year,  

starting in April and running through October. So start planning!!!! 

ODDS & ENDS 

 

Since this is our last newsletter until Spring, just a few reminders here for both new and long-time residents: 

 

 Please pick up after you pets, particularly when walking Fido. We all appreciate that! 

 

 Trash receptacles should be put out at the sidewalk the evening before your scheduled pick-up, and brought 

back to inside the garage or backyard once the pick-up has been made (or at least by the end of that day). 

 

 Do not park your car (or have a visitor park theirs) blocking the sidewalk. This includes having a vehicle 

overhanging from your driveway onto the sidewalk. Metro police will ticket you for obstructing the right- 

of-way (their rules...not ours). 

 

 Be a good neighbor - if you see strange vehicles (or people) cruising around the neighborhood, don‟t be 

shy about calling the police and letting them know. This time of the year when people travel for the holi-

days and expensive new gifts have been purchased, a little extra caution is a good thing. We have been for-

tunate here in Fleetwood and problems have been few and far between. If we continue to look out for each 

other, our little part of Nashville can continue to be a safe and secure place to live. 

 

FALL YARD SALE 

 

Our October community yard sale went off without a hitch. The weather was beauti-

ful and we enjoyed a good turn-out. Thanks to all who participated. Hopefully, you 

made a couple of extra dollars just in time to spend them for the holidays! 

 

We will keep you posted on our Spring sale which should be in either late April or 

early May. 

BUY 
MY 

STUFF!! 



EMAIL ADDRESSES FOR BOARD MEMBERS 

 

     Judie Cottrell:   judiebell@comcast.net       
     Nancy Haag:   haagn145@gmail.com 
     Deborah Stroud: deborah.stroud@wallerlaw.com 

     Tim Weeks:  timweeks@att.net    
     Vickilynne Westcott:    beeper7@hotmail.com  

Should you decide to email a  Board member, please be sure to put “FLEETWOOD” in the subject line so even if we do 

not recognize the sender, we will know that the email isn‟t spam and just delete it. And unless the email is of a personal 

nature, it‟s also a good idea to copy at least one other Board member and/or the management company, just in case your 

main email gets lost in cyberspace.  

We look forward to seeing many of you at the  

Annual HOA Meeting in March! 

 

Until then, stay safe and enjoy the holidays!! 

 

~ Fleetwood Board of Directors ~ 

Judie, Nancy, Tim, Deborah, & Vickilynne 

and Jim & Joan of Association Management Services 
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